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November 16, 2024 

 

John A. Napolitano 

Morris County Counsel 

Administration & Records Building, 10 Court Street 

PO Box 900 

Morristown, New Jersey 07963 

 

Dear Mr. Napolitano: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Morris County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated October 30, 2024. 

This amendment, adopted by the Morris County Board of County Commissioners in February 

2024 and revised March 15, 2024, proposes the inclusion of the Stericycle Shred-It Facility Class 

A Facility, located at 81 Walsh Drive, Block 136, Lot 36.3 in the Township of Parsippany-Troy 

Hills. The amendment proposes to include processing of up to 6,000 tons of paper and 250 tons 

of other confidential destruction materials per year, as well as up to 25 tons per day (tpd) of 

paper and 1.5 tpd of other confidential destruction materials. 

  

Although initiated as a plan amendment, pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)3, the inclusion of 

and/or expansion of recycling facilities for processing Class A recyclable materials in the Morris 

County Solid Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, 

the County Plan amendment is hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to 

N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11.  

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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